HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Memorial Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 1st December 2015.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; David Jackson;  Peter Mander (Chair); Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle;  Heather Rodgers; James Shuttleworth; 

Cllrs Jennifer Wedgwood and Kat Love gave notice of late arrival.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk); Chris Wilkinson (Assistant Clerk); County Councillor Judith Twigg; District Councillor Jean Monks, No members of the public were present.

	163/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Simon Richardson and Pauline Whitney, and PCSO Anthony Boswell; 

	164/15
	
	There was no variation to the order of business.   

	165/15
	
	There were no declarations of interest from Councillors. It was agreed the Clerk would leave the room for agenda item 6.3 (minute 168/15.4)

	166/15
	
	Public Participation

	166/15
	a)
	There were no public present.

	166/15
	b)
	District Councillor Jean Monks reported the waste collection and recycling arrangements over Christmas. Details had been posted on the PC notice board.

She invited funding applications to be submitted on-line. Cllr Bill Hanley will submit an application for funding for water polo goals for the pool.
She invited Councillors to attend or submit questions in advance for a presentation and discussion about the roll out of the optic fibre/Digital Derbyshire broadband, which will take place at Jean’s home at 10.00 am on Tuesday 8th December.

It was noted that there is some community funding available from Western Distribution.
In response to an enquiry Cllr Monks advised that the bus shelter on Main Road opposite The George is in the ownership of HPC, and that a planning application would be required for advertising in the bus shelter.

	166/15
	c)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg reported there had been 20,000 signatures for the petition to get the Community Bus service reductions reconsidered (well over the 7,500 required). Although this didn’t guarantee any change to the proposed cuts it would force a reconsideration. It was noted that if the cuts went ahead there would be 300 jobs lost and that it would be devastating for the community, particularly the older members, with a knock on effect to health and social services.

The Clerk had contacted Robert Greatorex of Economy, Transport and Environment at DCC to report that Mayfield Terrace footpath is in a dangerous state with a resident having suffered an injury on stumbling. Robert Greatorex had responded that he had re-examined the footpath and found it in a reasonable condition.
There was no feedback as yet regarding the pavement outside the pharmacy.

	
	
	Councillors Judith Twigg and Jean Monks left the meeting at this point.

	166/15
	d)
	PCSO Anthony Boswell had not sent a report this month.

	167/15
	
	The minutes of the meeting of 3rd November 2015 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

	168/15
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	168/15
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. There were no queries. The costs of the election and the audit were over budget but these were out of the control of HPC.
The RFO advised that having taken advice from Sarita Prestland of DALC, HPC should not opt out of the new arrangements to replace the Audit Commission. A £250 donation had been received specifically to support cold water swimming.

	168/15
	.2
	Accounts for the period to 21st November 2015, as previously circulated, were accepted. 

	168/15
	.3
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £30,277.36 inclusive of VAT of £15,629.30 which had been scrutinised by Cllrs Gordon and Jackson were approved. The RFO reported that a particularly high VAT payment to HMR&C was the result of a 6 month bill rather than the usual 3 months, (as a consequence of the Outseats and Hathersage changes). It will now revert to 3 monthly.

	168/15
	.4
	The Clerk left the room for this item. It was resolved that the Clerk’s salary will rise to SPC 23 from next payment.
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	168/15
	.5
	The Finance Committee had met on 19th November and produced a draft budget and precept which had been circulated to members. Various specific items were discussed and minor amendments agreed. The RFO adjusted the draft budget during the meeting to take account of the changes, and the final figures indicated a precept of £50k to be taken to the January HPC meeting for approval. Please refer to the finalised document. Please also note item 170/15.2 below under Recreation Committee with regard to a query about the Grounds Maintenance quote still to be clarified. 

	168/15
	.6
	Councillors Mander and Olle were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 5th January 2016. The clerk was asked to send a reminder.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	169/15
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	169/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 10th November 2015 were received. See SPC minutes for details. Cllr Jackson reported that the pool had had a good year. Repair and refurbishment works are in hand over the closed season. It had been agreed to replace the cubicles and quotes had been requested. Following research on suppliers by our Professional Adviser, and recommendation from DDDC, a quote for £12,400 from Prospec had been accepted.  New lockers are being considered but no decision taken as yet. Further information has been requested about different size lockers. A structural survey of the solarium will be carried out.

	169/15
	.2
	The proposed ticket prices for the 2016 season had been circulated ahead of the meeting and were approved.

	169/15
	.3
	The Clerk had received an email of complaint about noise at some of the pool events. This had been circulated to the full council for information, and it was agreed that this would be given full and urgent consideration at the next SPC meeting.

	169/15
	.4
	A request has been received for the pool NOT to be heated to 20 ̊ in November 2016, as a cold water swimmer needs a longer cold water training period. Pool staff have been collecting feedback from all pool users and a decision will be taken based on the general consensus.

	169/15
	.5
	The next SPC meeting will be at 7.00 pm in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall on 8th December 2015.

	169/15
	.6
	There is still a vacancy for a member of the Swimming Pool Committee.

	170/15
	
	Recreation Committee

	170/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting of 17th November 2015 were received.

	170/15
	.2
	Cllr Marsden reported on key issues. 
The football pitch drainage work still seems to be successful despite the recent heavy rain. It will continue to be monitored. 
Cllr Love has had a much better quote for resurfacing the Hard Play Area, and plans are progressing. There is a meeting with user groups planned for 15th January to discuss funding. The Bowling Club contribution of £50 towards the Bowling Green Gate has now been received. 

Cllr Wedgwood’s maintenance programme for the field had been submitted to Redwoods for a quote.  It wasn’t clear if the quote was based on the new programme, or if it was based on their usual programme of works. This to be clarified.

	170/15
	.3
	The quote from Timberplay of £6,500 for repair works to the play equipment was agreed.

	170/15
	.4
	There was a request for luminous paint edges to the steps on the footpath behind 4, Roslyn Crescent. It was uncertain who owns the path (not HPC).

	170/15
	.5
	The next meeting of the Recreation Committee will be at 7.30 pm at the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall on 15th December 2015.

	171/15
	
	Planning Committee

	171/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Planning Committee of 30th November 2015 were received, and Planning Application consultations and decisions minuted were noted. See minutes for details.

	171/15
	.2
	Cllr Bill Gordon was delegated to attend the PDNPA Planning Committee meeting on 11th December to speak in support of the Smelter’s Cottage application NP/DDD 0915/0913 

	171/15
	.2
	The revised Planning Application for North Lees Hall NP/DDD/1115/1111 was considered to be substantially the same as the previous application already considered with no objections.

	171/15
	.3
	It was confirmed that Councillors Marsden and Rodgers and the Assistant Clerk will attend the Planning Training Forum 9th December 2015. 
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	171/15
	.4
	Clerk’s note: It had been noted in correspondence prior to the meeting that the Brookfield Manor arrival and departure protocol NP/DDD/0615/0601had been withdrawn.

	171/15
	.5
	The next Planning Committee Meeting is to be arranged.

	171/15
	.6
	There is still a vacancy on the Planning Committee.

	172/15
	
	Amenities Committee

	172/15
	.1
	The minutes of the joint Amenities Committee/H4H working group of 24th November were received by HPC.

	172/15
	.2
	A fee proposal document had been circulated ahead of the meeting. The appointments of Studio Gedye and ARES Landscaping for the next stage of the H4H development were approved. It was noted that because of their detailed involvement in the project to date it would not be feasible to consider alternative providers for the next stage of the project, especially considering the timescale to meet the Planning Permission deadline.

	172/15
	.3
	It was noted that H4H are taking a break from fundraising activities until the spring.

	172/15
	.4
	It was approved to continue with the process for the PWLB Loan.

	172/15
	.5
	The next Amenities Committee/H4H Meeting will be 29th December 2015.

	172/15
	.6
	There is still a vacancy on the Amenities Committee.

	173/15
	
	Transport Committee

	173/15
	.1
	The Transport Committee had met on 23rd November 2015. The minutes had been circulated and were received by HPC.

	173/15
	.2
	Resident’s Parking – Simon Tranter of Economy, Transport and Environment, Derbyshire County Council, had sent a very dismissive response to HPC’s enquiry about a resident’s parking scheme for Hathersage, and had declined to attend the Transport Committee meeting which a member of the public had planned to attend to explore the possibility of a scheme.
Simon’s view was that it would be a ‘no go’ for Hathersage. In view of the amount of support from the public (facebook etc) it was decided to invite Simon again, and to consider organising a public meeting so as to inform residents about the reasons why DCC consider it not viable, rather than just dismiss their request.

	173/15
	.3
	The next Transport Committee Meeting will be on 11th January 2016.

	174/15
	
	Website Working Group

The website is up and running well, with documents uploaded on an ongoing basis. A proposal to offer John Dalton a consultancy fee of £250 pa was approved. This will be put to John at a meeting to be held 2nd December 2015 where it will be established if this has to be paid through PAYE. There will be more links added to the website for accommodation providers and local businesses.

	175/15
	
	Burial Committee

No further developments since the November meeting.

	176/15
	
	Finance Committee
The Finance Committee business had been dealt with at item 168/15.5 above. 

	177/15
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence

	177/15
	.1
	Councillor vacancy. The deadline for electors to demand an election to fill the vacancy is 2nd December (day following the meeting). If less than 10 individuals on the electoral register have written to the Returning Officer to request an election, the vacancy can be filled by co-option. 

	177/15
	.2
	A letter from Nigel Spalding, Bakewell Team Manager of Western Power Distribution has been received, outlining proposals for excavation and cable laying along Main Road early next year (proposed start date February/March 2016) as well as further work replacing 2 substation sites planned for November 2016. The letter suggested that all residents had been written to, although several Councillors had not received a letter to their homes. Mr Spalding offered in his letter to attend a future meeting and answer any questions. The Clerk will reply that not all householders had received the letter, and also ask the length of time the roadworks will be in place and the power supply disrupted for both projects.

	178/15
	
	Village Matters

	178/15
	.1
	Chamber of Commerce. In view of other workload it was agreed to carry this item forward to March/April 2016.

	178/15
	.2
	Review of Notice Boards had been allowed for in the budget and is carried forward to the new financial year.
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	178/15
	.3
	Location of defibrillators has proven complicated due to power and planning requirements and discussions/arrangements are ongoing. This item to be c/f to January agenda.

	178/15
	.4
	There is a lamp post not working on The Dale. The number was not known. The Clerk will follow up, establish the number and report it.

	179/15
	
	The Memorial Hall Management Committee meeting minutes of 9th November had been circulated and were received. The Clerk was asked to let Cllr Richardson know that the booking arrangements would not be acceptable if there was no heating in the hall to last throughout the meeting.

	180/15
	
	DALC Circulars (latest no. 25) and other relevant material had been circulated. Cllrs Rodgers and Marsden had asked for all PDNPA, RAD and RSN (and similar) circulars to be emailed. Other Councillors had asked for HPC relevant information to be forwarded.

	181/15
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 5th January 2016 at the Memorial Hall. 

	182/15
	
	Items for the January 2016 agenda – 

Location of defibrillators

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.45 pm.
Mince pies and other seasonal refreshments were served.
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